1 Read the article quickly. What is unusual about this bookshop?

Visiting the *Libreria Acqua Alta* bookshop in Venice

Three young visitors tell us why they liked this unusual place

Elena

The bookshop belongs to Luigi Frizzo. His ideas for the shop are great. During the winter, the sea enters many of the buildings in Venice. But Luigi's books don't get wet because he keeps them in boats and baths instead of bookcases! And not all the books are for people to buy. Old textbooks and dictionaries are now pieces of furniture and art. There are also books on top of each other to make some stairs. I loved climbing up them to the roof and looking out over the city.

Rosie

Last May, I spent a week in Venice with my parents and walked around the city every day. One day, we saw the *Libreria Acqua Alta*, or 'High Water Bookshop' in English. Outside, it looked like other bookshops. We went in because I wanted a map. We then saw it was very different. It wasn't tidy, but was full of wonderful things: thousands of books and about ten friendly cats! This bookshop was my favourite place in Venice.

Christina

I visited Libreria Acqua Alta one morning in June and I loved it. Many visitors in the shop felt the same as me. I spoke to a lot, and they were not only tourists. Local families enjoy visiting the shop too because it is so different, and you can find every kind of book there. Luigi Frizzo owns the shop, and he was there that morning. He took me to see the building's fire exit. It was very funny – the door just opens onto the water!

PREPARE FOR THE EXAM

Reading Part 2

- 2 For each question, choose the correct answer. Write E for Elena, R for Rosie or C for Christina.
 - 1 Which person met Luigi Frizzo?
 - 2 Which person explains why she entered the shop?
 - 3 Which person describes how books stay dry in the bookshop?
 - 4 Which person says what kind of people go to the shop?
 - 5 Which person explains what the name of the bookshop means?
 - 6 Which person saw some books that weren't for sale?
 - 7 Which person describes how books are part of the building?



EXAM TIPS

- Look to see if the writer says the same things in a different way.
- The questions do not follow the order of information in the text.

guest guidebook luggage map receptionist suitcase tourist visitor

2	Now complete the sentences with the words from the box in Exercise 1.				
	1	You can find the name of the city.	mes of stree	ets on a	
	2	Millions of	visit Mosco	w every ye	ear.
	3	It's always a good id	dea to buy a	a	to help
		you plan activities f	for your hol	iday.	
	4	I've only got one sn	nall	for all m	У
		clothes. I hope I can get everything in it.			
	5	5 We stayed in a really small hotel in Moscow.			
		only had room for eight			
	6	We put all our	in the	back of the	e taxi.
	We didn't want to have the bags on the sea				
	7	When we arrived at the hotel, the			
		gave us our room key.			
	8	The Space Museun	n in Moscov	has lots o	of
		every vea	r.		

Cursive H



Trace the cursive letters, then write your own.

